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    St. Patrick’s Primary School

            30 Burrenreagh Road, Castlewellan, BT31 9HH.

_________________________________________________________________________

Burrenreagh Newsletter May 2022
New Car Park: Revised Arrangements for Collection of Pupils
We are delighted to have our new car park in operation which will greatly enhance pupil and parent safety and drop-off and collection times. 
Beginning on Monday 9th May, new collection arrangements will come into effect at the 2.50pm collection time. All pupils will be lined up in the yard at 2.50pm each day and parents must come into the school yard to collect their child. We believe that this will help keep all children safe which is our prime concern. 

Cash for Clobber

Our cash for clobber collection for fundraising continues. If you have been clearing out old clothes, please save them for us.   We welcome all donations of bags of any used clothing, shoes and fabrics. Nothing goes to waste. Each full bag raises approximately £3.00 for school funds. Thank you to everyone who has supported us in this initiative. 
Junior Enterprise Programme
Our Primary 6 and 7 pupils are working once again on their business enterprise schemes. Pupils are learning about establishing a business, raising finance, offering shares, purchasing and marketing, costing and creating a profit margin. We would ask you once more to support them in their endeavours. 
Our next sale is on Friday 6th May. Some of the pupils have written descriptors about their products below. 

· Fresh free range eggs that taste amazing. They are great for making omelettes, hard boiled eggs, soft boiled eggs, cupcakes, pancakes, cakes and much more

· £1 for a box of 6 and £2 for a box of 12 Sophie D
We are doing Squishies, popcorn and hot chocolate. We have two different flavours of hot chocolate, Galaxy and Cadbury. The popcorn is sweet, salted and mixed. The Squishies have Oreos inside them. The people that are in our group are Leah and I. The prices of our products are £1.00 for everything that we are selling in school. Sophie K

Sweets Galore
At Ryan’s and Aoife’s store  
Without these treats you'll be
Missing out heaps so bring lots of money 

And your day will be bright and sunny!  
Tell your friends about these treats 

1. Sweet cones: these sweets are delicious fresh sweets in a transparent little cone that will hold 100g of sweets.   

0. Top hats: are professional looking big barbecue marshmallows and melted chocolate on the bottom and on the top then added a smarty. 


Marshmallow rice crispy slices: are quite high in demand as they look so good and taste so good.    Ryan, Aoife
OJD’s Oh Just Dream

Welcome to OJD’s try our products please. 

We sell: cookies, floats and pancakes

The prices for the floats are £1 for a small and £2 for a large.

The price for the cookies are £1.

The price for the pancakes are £1    Odhran

We sell crepes, popcorn milkshakes, bubble waffles and normal waffles and they are very cheap. It costs in between £1-£1.50 they also taste amazing and we have all good reviews.  Isabella
GAA Coaching Programme

Primary 4 – 7 pupils receive GAA coaching each week from Down GAA. Payment for Term 3 is £10. Please send the payment into the office in an envelope with your child’s name clearly marked.  Thank you.  

Breakfast Club and After School Club.

Our Breakfast Club operates each morning from 8.00am. Our After School Club has resumed and runs each afternoon until 5.00pm. Anyone wishing to book the After School Club or Breakfast Club should contact the school office by e mail or phone each Monday before 12.00 noon so that necessary staffing arrangements can be made. 

Guess the Number of Balls of Wool

We thank Tina who has knitted an amazing blanket for us. Can you guess how many balls of wool went into this? From tomorrow, we will resume asking pupils to guess how many balls of wool are involved. A guess costs £1.00 and the person who makes the closest guess will win the blanket! All proceeds will go towards new play equipment for Foundation Stage. 
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New Play Equipment and Goal Posts
Our old timber climbing frames and play equipment recently had to be dismantled as they were no longer structurally safe. We would now like to raise money to purchase new high quality equipment to replace it. We are looking for some great raffle prizes to raise money for our play equipment and goalposts which we need so much. 
School Closure.

Our school will be closed on Thursday 2nd June and on Friday 3rd June for the public holidays. 
Sports Day
Our school Sports Day will take place on Friday 27th May at 9.30am here at the school, weather permitting.  Pupils wear their sports uniform that day. Parents are welcome to attend. 
Gaelic Football

Our Gaelic Footballers will travel to Leitrim on Wednesday 11th May at 9.30am for a series of boys’ and girls’ games. If you can provide a life, please contact Mr. Hunt. 

Mary Mc Aleese Interview

Our Primary 6 and 7 pupils will interview former Irish President Mary Mc Aleese via Zoom on Tuesday 31st May. Mrs. Mc Aleese has a very busy schedule and is in demand around the world, with a full diary many, many months in advance, so we are thrilled that she is taking time in between two international trips to talk to our boys and girls who will pitch their own questions to her.  

Pollinator Grant Awarded to St. Patrick’s, Burrenreagh
St. Patrick’s Primary School, Burrenreagh, has been awarded £8266 as part of a brand-new Rural Community Pollinator Grants Scheme. 

The initiative, financed by the Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs (DAERA) and managed by the civic-pride campaign Live Here Live Here is designed to allow community groups and schools across rural Northern Ireland to benefit from funding to establish, enhance or develop a local community pollinator garden.

The pilot scheme, which made £1.5 million available for 2021/22 covered 95% of costs to community groups and schools embarking on their community environmental project.

A Rural Community Pollinator Garden is a shared space with pollinating plants, habitats, wildflowers, flowers, shrubs and trees, and the grants support new initiatives aimed at protecting and providing for pollinators. As the recent State of Nature report ranks Northern Ireland as the 12th worst offender in the world for biodiversity loss, many will hope the scheme acts as a turning point in the fight against the destruction of nature. 

Successful grant applicants were required to illustrate their plans to maximise pollinator-friendly land-management techniques to increase the biodiversity value of an area by planting for pollinators, and to transform unused spaces into valued community spaces, adding habitats and greening-up formerly grey areas. 

School principal, Mr. James Hunt comments, “We are using the money to create a beautiful pollinator garden with the involvement of pupils, parents and others in the community. This garden will provide a haven for bees, insects and endangered species by providing a perfect habitat which in turn will benefit the whole community. We are thrilled to work in partnership with the Live Here Love Here team to create a beautiful, educational outdoor space that will be a changing and developing outdoor classroom. We look forward to pupils, parents and the local community taking pride in this special space which will truly enhance the environment and throughout ongoing work each year, will educate us all about our environment and how we should care of it, nourish it and learn from it. In Burrenreagh, we are so fortunate in that we are in an amazingly beautiful environment, surrounded by green fields and nature. This helps our whole school community connect with nature and learn from it, with the pupils working together to develop skills for life and a real sense of the beauty and importance of the environment.  

Our extensive pollinator gardens incorporate large numbers of native pollinator plants and trees, a fruit tree orchard, a greenhouse, outdoor planters where the pupils learn to grow vegetables, a sensory garden, living willow houses, native trees and shrubs, and many more beautiful features. We are currently growing potatoes, tomatoes, cabbages, lettuce, rhubarb, herbs and much more. 
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